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City of Sarnia Council

255 North Christina Street
P.O. Box 3018

Sarnia, Ontario N7T 7N2

Mayor Bradley and Members of Council,
Re: 2018 City of Sarnia Proposed Budget

The Sarnia Lambton Chamber of Commerce represents over 700 businesses across
all sectors in Sarnia-Lambton. While approximately 400 of these are located in
Sarnia, they collectively contribute to and are impacted by the city’s economy. On
behalf of our members, we thank you for the opportunity to participate in the 2018
pre-budget consultations.

The Chamber recognizes that Council and administration have made efforts to
improve the financial viability of the City of Sarnia and to support business. These
efforts include maintaining competitive commercial and industrial tax rates;
committing to improving customer service in the Planning and Building
Department; responding to the public’s concerns with the proposed tree by-law;
increasing transparency with public consultations, open houses and departmental
budget reports; and offering online access to permits and licenses via BizPal. The
Chamber appreciates these efforts.

It’s nonetheless clear that Council’s five fiscal commitments (reducing debt,
maintaining reasonable tax rates, maintaining service levels, increasing reserves and
infrastructure renewal) are becoming increasingly difficult to address. Much of our
infrastructure is in critical condition, our reserve funds are comparatively low and
not increasing, and if trends continue, it will get harder to maintain service levels
without increasing taxes. Alternative approaches are needed.

It’s relatively easy to reduce debt and maintain tax rates and service levels when the
tax base and revenues are stable, but Sarnia is experiencing a demographic shift,
revenues are stagnant and costs are increasing. Council needs to think outside the
box and provide leadership in order to increase revenues, without putting additional
burdens on rate payers.

The Business Voice of Choice






Sarnia is a wonderful place to live and do business, but we can do better. The
Chamber welcomes continued collaboration with municipalities. We have
established five new task forces focusing on:

identifying small business incentive programs;

improving services for air travelers;

retaining youth and entrepreneurs in Sarnia-Lambton,;

giving businesses the tools to compete in the digital economy; and
supporting trucking, distribution and export companies.
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Our goals are high and our vision is clear. We will need to work together as a
community to succeed.

In closing, we recognize the challenges we face as a community and encourage the
City to make economic development a priority. Now is the time to make wise

investments to create a more prosperous community which new and existing
residents are proud to call home.

Yours truly,
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Shirley de Silva Michael Kooy
President & CEO Board Chair



